VILLAGE COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS

FEBRUARY 5th, 2018

The Lincoln Village Council met on Monday February 5th at 7 p.m. at the Village Hall. The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. Those in attendance included: President Jordan, Treasurer Hussain, Clerk Somers and Council Members Gauthier, Healy, Putsky, Somers and Zielinski. Council Member Mahalak was absent. The minutes of the January meeting were approved on a motion from Zielinski with support from Gauthier. The Treasurer's report was approved subject to audit on a motion from Gauthier with support from Zielinski.

Mike Serafin gave the fire department report. There have been 10 medical runs and 6 fire runs. Mike and President Jordan spoke about the need for some new pagers for the department.

Mike will gather more information and bring it to the next meeting.

The Sewer Report was given by President Jordan. It has been relatively quiet recently. There are some things that need to be fixed as the weather gets warmer. The Street report was also given. Steve Slater and Michele Weber have been doing a great job of taking care of snow removal. President Jordan stated that he was notified that we have been awarded an MDOT grant to do work on the intersection at Main and Barlow Street Road. We also were awarded funds for paving Barlow Road for 2019. President Jordan said there is a lot of paperwork that needs to be submitted before anything moves forward. Money in Village Raised Streets funds that will help to cover the portion that the Village has to pay.

In old business Zielinski stated that she is working to fix an issue with the website. President Jordan asked her to post links to area businesses on our website. President Jordan thanked Bill and Kathy Putsky for their hard work and dedication on the DNR/boat launch grant. The next regular meeting of the Planning Commission will be on March 28th at 6 p.m.

President Jordan gave his report. The budget workshop will be held on Monday February 12th at 6 p.m. The down payment on the sidewalk project will be sent out within the next week. We will be doing the self-evaluation that is part of the RRC project. The training that is part of this venture is being held in Clare on February 13th.

The bills were approved on a motion by Zielinski with support from Healy. A motion to adjourn was made by Zielinski with support from Healy.

Linda K. Somers

Village Clerk